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Swaffham Town Council

Market Committee

Minutes of the Market Committee on Monday 15th November 2021 at 6.30 in the Council Chamber.
Present:-  Councillors:             J Skinner, L Beech, S Bell, P Darby, C Houghton, S Matthews.
                  Non-Councillors:     F Eagle, H Eagle, D Smith, P Cross/H Robinson, 
                  Deputy Town Clerk: C Smith.

                  Market Superintendent: R Ostler.
1. To receive apologies for absence 

W Bensley owing to work commitments.
2. To receive declarations of interest for items included on the Agenda 
F Eagle is the older brother of H Eagle.
S Bell is involved in the Fairground attending the Christmas Lights.
3. To receive and agree the Minutes: Market Committee 20th September 2021
The Minutes were agreed.
4. To consider Co-opting a new Committee Member and trader rep – E Ratcliffe
D Smith proposed and L Beech seconded. All agreed.
5. To receive and consider a report from the Deputy Town Clerk regarding Market issues with input from the Market Superintendent:
5.1. General Market report: The Deputy Clerk reported that there were now 24 Regular Traders        and 9 Casual Traders. New Casuals included Norfolk Crafts, selling etched wood, Roy Spalding, selling t-shirts, hoodies and accessories and Norse, who wanted to attend as part of a recruitment drive.
5.2. Complaint received via website regarding access to a stall: a lady in a wheelchair had   
          complained that she couldn’t access one of the stalls, although she had been a customer 
          pre-Covid. The Deputy Clerk had responded that the Council only rented the space to 

          Traders and it was up to them how they laid their stall out. It was not possible for that stall to 

          occupy all the space taken during Covid as it was a paid for corridor to the Assembly 

          Rooms.
5.3. To note a request to have a stall from Swaffham Climate Action Group: The Deputy Clerk reported that it was Market Policy not to allow political groups to have a stall on the Market. Following a discussion, including the view that this group were not political, it was agreed to decline the application.
6. To receive and consider reports from Market Trader Representatives
6.1. Saturday Market: D Smith and E Ratcliffe reported that the Market was quieter, probably due to the weather. One Trader attends four other Markets and said Swaffham was the best. It may be useful to do a survey to get customers feedback to keep improving. Several Councillors agreed to do this as they sold Raffle tickets and shopped on the Market.
6.2. Auction: P Cross reported that they were continuing to be busy. The vans were beginning to be a problem. The opening of Theatre Street car park would help, maybe between the hours of 9-10 and 2-3.
6.3. Friday market: H Eagle reported that this was ticking over with busy and quiet times.
6.4. Poultry Auction: F Eagle reported that, because of bird flu, all Licences had been suspended from Sunday 7th November until the Spring. He was holding a Christmas Auction on 18th December.                                                                                                                                                                    
7. To note Market Dates over the Christmas Period: 
Christmas and New Year fall on a Saturday this year and so there will be no Market on these dates. An extra Market is to be held on Christmas Eve as usual. The Mayor and Deputy Mayor will do port and mince pies for the Traders on Saturday 18th December.
8. To receive an update on the Christmas Market event incl. Holly Fair:
The Deputy Clerk reported that there were 14 stalls booked for the Saturday day and a similar number for the evening. The Market will need to be packed down by 3.00 so the evening stalls can set up. A staged area will be set up on the Buttercross cobbles on Friday 3rd December. A poster had gone out on social media and the website to publicise the Holly Fair. It will be circulated to the press next week. The trailer beside the Town Hall can be used to collect holly. Ashill recycling centre have already collected 4 bags. F Eagle agreed to do the auctioning. There will be some extra toilets on Pedlar’s car park.
9. To consider updated market leaflet and printing costs
Following a discussion it was agreed to send some different photos to the Deputy Clerk to replace some of the ones used and order 2000 from Company C, on glossy paper if possible.
10. To receive and consider late or urgent matters at the Chairman’s discretion, not included elsewhere on the agenda (prior notice must be given)
S Bell identified a problem with the disabled parking near Costa. It was agreed to put a sign out reminding drivers that there were pedestrians around. It was also agreed to talk to PC Ollie. The line dancers had been enjoyed on Saturday. P Cross commented on the rust on the stainless steel walls of the toilets.
11. To agree a date for next meeting and items for a future agenda: Monday 20th December 2021 in the council chamber at the Town Hall
It was agreed to cancel the December meeting and meet on Monday 17th January 2022.
The meeting closed at 7.50pm                                                      Chairman……………………………..

